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Dear Parents, 
 
This Shabbos we will read Parshas Vayigash. Chassidus explains that the tension between Yosef and  
Yehuda represents the tension between learning and action.  To be sure this tension represents a constant 
challenge in our avodas Hashem. It is difficult to focus and grow in two areas simultaneously.  Parents and 
educators walk a fine line between highlighting academic achievement and success, while encouraging,  
praising, and celebrating positive actions regardless of academics.   
 
Haamaseh hu haikar action is the main thing. As parents, It is our Zechus to help our children apply the  
values and teachings they learn at cheder into action.  Living like a Yid is something that permeates every 
part of our day from our openings words: modeh ani to our final statement of the day: Hamapil chevlei  
sheinah every gesture should be influenced and guided by what our children learn and the values we imbue 
to them.  
Yehuda’s approach to Yosef is a quest to draw our learning, thoughts and feelings into the world of action. 
 
A big thank you goes to all the mothers who helped out at the Hay Teves book fair yesterday!  Thank you 
Mrs. Devorah Klein for the weeks of preparation with organizing and coordinating the catalog and collecting 
the orders. Thank you Mrs. Chaya Gurkov for schlepping the sample books to and from the seforim store to 
cheder. Thank you Mrs. Weingarten for all the work she does in leading the PTA all year and thank you to 
Mrs. Michal Cohen, Mrs. Gaerman, Mrs. Litvak, Mrs. Lakein, and Mrs. Fraida Solomon for volunteering at 
the book fair!  The Book Fair was organized and the Sefarim well chosen and our Talmidim responded beauti-
fully. (see pictures inside). 
 
We are happy to announce Sender Setton as the winner of the Hay Teves bookfair Raffle!  
 
Thank you to the many Parents who send in pictures of their dear kinderlach presenting antique Tanyas. I 
look forward to announcing the winners of the competition on Sunday IYH. 
 
Wishing you a Good Shabbos, 
 
Rabbi Kaplan 
 

Letter from the Menahel: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 
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Dear Parents,  
This week we will mark thirty years since 27 Adar I, 5752, the day the Rebbe fell ill at 
the Ohel and after which we have not heard the Rebbe’s words.  The Rebbe taught us 
to utilize every opportunity to strengthen our commitment to Torah and Mitzvos and to 
increase our involvement and practice of good deeds.  
The obstruction on our Great Luminary leads us to a Parsha related lesson.   
We have been learning about the Mishkan for many several weeks now, and it is only 
in this weeks parshah, Vayakhel that the Torah tells us that the Yidden donated more 
than what was needed for the mishkan.  The Yidden’s generosity was greater than the 
need. 
There is an amazing and relevant message for each and every one of us in this anec-
dote.  The Yetser Horo tries convince us that we don’t have what it takes to deal with 
the challenges of our times, that the spiritual and material needs of klal Yisroel are so 
great, that we will never be able to properly provide what our neshomos need. Per-
haps the Rebbe was up for it, but how can we take on and achieve that which the 
Rebbe did not?   
In reply to this feeling of being inadequate the Torah tells us that the Yidden have the 
koichos to provide everything needed and more.  Yidden have the power to take on all 
challenges we are given and come out on top.  We have the power to raise our chil-
dren as authentic chassidim, with true yiras shomayim and midos tovos. And yes, we 
have the power to bring Moshiach!  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
Rabbi Kaplan 

Letter from the Menahel: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 

  Library read-a-thon: 

  Don't forget to keep reading.  All money due by March 15th.  
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A PEEK AT OUR WEEK 
This week, the boys of second grade completed our unit on Community Helpers. 
We learned that they are very important; they keep the community safe and 
healthy, make life better for the people in the community, and help the community 
function more efficiently. Other community helpers assist us in times of emergen-
cy.  We read about the job of the bEEkEEper, relating to the vowel team EE.  Of 
course, we went outdoors for recess, to enjoy the mild weather.  See the pictures. 
 
It is wonderful walking into class each day and watch the lebidigkeit and achdus of 
the boys singing Purim songs and dancing ! Class 4B has graduated to DOUBLE 
DIGIT division!  This is hard work and builds on all their previous knowledge in al-
most every area of Math since first grade! (Please encourage your sons to keep 
honing and polishing their skills!) B"H the boys find it not only challenging, but re-
warding as well.  In Reading we learned about the ‘theme’ and ‘message’ of a sto-
ry.  The theme of the story we learned  was that sometimes winning isn't every-
thing.  This led to a discussion on ‘vatranus’ (which was in unit 11 of Wordly 
Wise...yield).  In Science we have completed the unit on the planets, which the 
talmidim know very well. In Social Studies, we have almost completed the unit on 
the Southwest region of the United States.  The boys are improving in their 
knowledge of the geography of the United States.  IY"H they should continue ad-
vancing and learning in ALL areas!  Have a guten Shabbos! 
 
The bulletin board of 5th grade is finally up! Every boy worked hard and contributed 
to this informative display of the United States government division of powers. We 
had our math midterm and will be learning how to multiply fractions next 
week.  The class is in the middle of unit 10 in Wordly Wise. We completed our work 
on the story "The Silent Lobby," and had a reading comprehension test. wishing 
you much nachas and a gut shabbos. 

Thank you to the Abel and Simpson families for  

sponsoring breakfast for our Minyoners! 
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Gabi Herrman  

May you have a Shnas Hatzlochah! 

Mazal Tov to Mrs. Eckstein on the birth of a granddaughter! 

Mazal tov to the Seewald family on the birth of a baby boy! 

Happy Birthday 
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